Town of Haw River

Agenda & Business Meeting

Tuesday, September 4, 2007

The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Agenda & Business Meeting on Tuesday, September 4, 2007 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.

Councilmembers Present:
Mayor Buddy Boggs, Steve Mullis, Jamie Joseph, and Richard Honeycutt 
Councilmembers Absent:
Jeff Fogleman

 



Mayor Boggs presented Neal Dickens his twenty year service award.

Consent Agenda

Approval of Previous Meeting’s Minutes - July 30, 2007 & August 6, 2007 – There was no

discussion.  Item was moved to business session
New Business
Consideration of approval for contract with AWCK, INC to prepare 2006-2007 NPDES Phase II Storm Water Report – Jeff Earp told the Council that the deadline had past and the report was done on time.  He asked the Council for clarification on what they wanted done if the money was in the budget.  Mullis said he preferred if it was in the budget for Jeff to go ahead with the contract and just inform them at the next meeting.  Item was moved to business session.
Consideration of approval for contract with DAVIS & HUBERT, PA to provide legal services for the town – There was no discussion and item was moved to the business session.
Discussion of discovery of sewer connection at 2326 Haw River- Hopedale Road – Mayor Boggs excused Councilmember Honeycutt from the discussion and vote because the item involved a family member.  Councilmember Mullis said he felt like since Mr. Johnson put in all of the lines the tap and connection fees should be waived and just the sewer charges since connection should be paid.  The item was moved to the business session.
Setting of Public Hearing for rezoning request – Bobby Harris – West Main Street property – The board decided to set the Public Hearing for October 1 and the item was moved to the business session.
Consideration of citizens requests concerning water/sewer bills – Jeff explained that there were two requests as follows: one at 311 Chris Street where the person was filling a pool and forgot the water was running and left it on for eleven hours, and second was at 407 Roma Road where a four year old child cut the outside faucet on and it ran for days.  There was some discussion about the requests and both were moved to the business session.
Presentation and consideration for approval of draft updated Town of Haw River Personnel Policy – Jeff went over the changes briefly.  Councilmember Honeycutt said he thought on the shared leave policy that the personnel officer should be the custodian and it should be kept confidential so that no one knows who has given them time.  There was some discussion on using sick and/or vacation and they decided to leave it as either so the employee giving time could choose.  The item was moved to the business session.
Presentation, review and consideration of proposed Outdoor Storage Ordinance – Jeff said this was just a rough draft and he would like for a couple Councilmembers to sit on a committee and go over it in detail.  Mayor Boggs said he would like for the whole board to go over it together.  He also wanted to know if something could be put in about having inside furniture outside.  Jeff said he wants to try and cover everything with the one ordinance and that is why he wanted to go over it in detail and for the council to make recommendations for what they would like to see in the ordinance.  They decided to have a work session on September 24 at 7:30 p.m.  The item was moved to the business session.
Request from City of Burlington concerning Animal Services Task Force – Councilmember Honeycutt volunteered to be on the Task Force and the item was moved to the business session.
Town Manager’s Report

1.        Memo on NIMS Training Assessment for Town 
2.        Notice from NCLM concerning Leagues 100th year celebration 
3.
Letter of response from N.C. Department of Transportation 
4.
Reminder of the 2007 NCLM annual Conference 
Open Forum

Kendrick Boney asked Jeff Earp about the requests for sewer breaks because he had filled his pool and it had a hole in the liner and he had to drain it and fill it again and he did not get any kind of break.  Cathy Wilson said there were not storm drain systems in the whole town and she did not understand why people were not given a break if the water runs out on the ground.
Announcements

Mayor Boggs told everyone that the developer is not buying Tabardrey and Granite as several people had thought, that they were only buying the two buildings that everyone always called Tabardrey.  He said he had met with Jeff Harbinson and they are planning on spending $12 million on the two buildings.
Mayor Boggs said that it looks like the park grant has been approved but it was not official yet.

The Mayor reminded everyone that recycling would be picked up on Saturday.  He announced that limb pickup would end September 30 and asked Charlie if they would extend it if stayed so dry.  Jeff said it was a possibility that the Council could vote on at a later time if needed.

Cathy Wilson asked about the Safe Routes to School program.  Mayor Boggs said the school would not sign off on it.  Mayor Boggs also said there was no word on the $850,000 grant.

There was some discussion on the railroad taking property and which property owners may be affected by the changes.

Mayor Boggs called for a 5 minute recess before beginning the business session.
Mayor Boggs called the Business Session to order.

Consent Agenda

Approval of Previous Meeting’s Minutes - July 30, 2007 & August 6, 2007 – Councilmember 

Honeycutt made a motion to approve the minutes.  Passed 4 to 0.
New Business

Consideration of approval for contract with AWCK, INC to prepare 2006-2007 NPDES Phase II Storm Water Report – Councilmember Joseph made a motion to approve the contract.  Passed 4 to 0. 

Consideration of approval for contract with DAVIS & HUBERT, PA to provide legal services for the town – Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to approve the contract.  Passed 4 to 0.
Discussion of discovery of sewer connection at 2326 Haw River- Hopedale Road – Mayor Boggs excused Councilmember Honeycutt from the vote.  Councilmember Mullis made a motion to recoup the sewer charges and waive all of the fees.  Passed 3 to 0.
Setting of Public Hearing for rezoning request – Bobby Harris – West Main Street property – Councilmember Joseph made a motion to set the Public Hearing for October 1.  Passed 4 to 0.
Consideration of citizens requests concerning water/sewer bills –
1. 311 Chris Street – Councilmember Mullis made a motion to go with previous history and deny the request.  Passed 4 to 0. 
2. 407 Roma Road – Councilmember Joseph made a motion to allow the person to recoup up to $20 max.  Passed 4 to 0.
Consideration for approval of draft updated Town of Haw River Personnel Policy – Councilmember Mullis made a motion to approve the Personnel Policy with the change to the shared leave policy.  Passed 4 to 0.
Presentation, review and consideration of proposed Outdoor Storage Ordinance – Mayor Boggs set a work session for September 24 at 7:30 p.m.  
Request from City of Burlington concerning Animal Services Task Force – Councilmember Mullis made a motion to appoint Councilmember Honeycutt.  Passed 4 to 0.
Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to adjourn at 8:35 p.m. 
_________________________________       __________________________________

Mayor                                                               Town Clerk

